Monthly Report - June 2014
Robert Courts, the Bartons Ward, WODC
This has been a busy month. I was honoured to be elected to represent the Bartons Ward at WODC on 22nd June and thank all the residents of the Bartons for a thoroughly enjoyable campaign, whatever their political persuasion. I look forward to working with and for, representing and helping all of you. I join with all in thanking Arthur Goffe for years of sterling service; he assures me that we will still see a lot of him!
I am now getting to grips with Council business and procedure. There is a lot to take in, be it the makeup of committees, liaison with outside groups, the rules and regulations, and most importantly the myriad of issues that cross Councillors’ desks, from parking to planning. 
I congratulate the organisers of the Sandford St Martin Village Fete, and the Cricket Club Fete, both wonderful successes that I thoroughly enjoyed attending, and I was delighted to see great weather at one, and no dampening of spirits at the other! This has also been a busy month for the Bartons, with events at Barton Abbey and The Grove; it is wonderful to see such vitality in the villages, and I look forward to all future events. 
Perhaps the most exciting recent development has been that of WODC’s plan to roll out high speed broadband to all areas of the District. This is at an early stage but the indications are very encouraging. See tinyurl.com/ok7zar8 for details.
WODC informs us that contamination levels in garden waste this year are among the worst ever recorded, and residents are urged to make sure that only ‘green’ waste such as grass cuttings, leaves and flowers, is put in garden waste bins. See http://socsi.in/BVFrq .
I am sure all will join with me in supporting Armed Forces Day on the 23rd June, recognising the superlative service given by our servicemen and servicewomen.
Last but by no means least, I would like all residents to feel free to contact me with any local issues, either on 07799 417291, robert.courts@westoxon.gov.uk, through my website at www.robertcourts.com, or at one of my new monthly surgeries that I will be holding on the first Saturday of each month, between 1pm and 2pm, at the Fox Inn, Westcote Barton, starting on the 5th July. 
